Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

SELECT SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC 2157 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515-6143

Majority (202) 225–5074 Minority (202) 225–5051

February 16, 2024

Mr. Gareth Rhodes Former Deputy Superintendent Department of Financial Services State of New York [TRANSMITTED VIA EMAIL]

Dear Mr. Rhodes:

The Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic (Select Subcommittee) requests your testimony at an in person transcribed interview on March 15, 2024. If you do not voluntarily appear for the interview, we will be forced to evaluate the use of the compulsory process to further our oversight investigation.

The Select Subcommittee is authorized to investigate "the implementation or effectiveness of any Federal law or regulation applied, enacted, or under consideration to address the coronavirus pandemic and prepare for future pandemics" under H. Res. 5. To discuss the interview or ask related questions please contact Select Subcommittee staff at (202) 225-5074.

Thank you for your attention to this very important matter.

Sincerely,

Brad Wenstrup, D.P.M.

Chairman

Select Subcommittee on the

Coronavirus Pandemic

Nicole Malliotakis Member of Congress

cc: The Honorable Raul Ruiz, M.D., Ranking Member Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic